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Sub: Process change in RFID based access control.

This is to inform all port users that the Port is moving from the current port owned
RFID card based system to the user owned card based system w.e.f. 01.07.2018. Training for
this has already been imparted to all port users.

All port user are therefore requested to surrender / return all the unused / expired /
penalty cards under your possession before 30.06.2018 at the Gate or HEP Centre. After
30.06.2018, no cards can be surrendered/returned, there will be no refund on Penalty
cards and every card held by the user (except penalty card) will be charged Rs. 100/- per card
and charges debited from your RFID Account.

All users are requested to kindly top-up their RFID account and maintain sufficient
balance so as to allow us to debit the charges for cards held by you. Any deficiency in balance
amount in RFID account may lead to rejection of pass or No Entry at the gate.

Jﬁ\‘;l‘%

\KRAF FIC MANAGER

To,
1. All Port Users
2. MPT Website



